



General Meeting Minutes		
Date:	04 February 2018	
Time:	7.30pm	
Location:	Wenlock Pub, Main Street, Wheldrake	
Present	Simon Dodson (SD)	Chairman & U10 Reds Manager
	Phil Look (PL)	Treasurer & U10 Blacks Manager
	Liz Hancock (LH)	Club Welfare Officer
	Nathan Kruse (NK)	Secretary & U15 Manager
	Stella Loughlan (SL)	Social Secretary
	Mike Gelder (MG)	U16 Manager
	Pete Whelerton (PW)	U14 Manager
	Richard Lockwood (RL)	U12 Manager
	Mike Phillips (MP)	U11 Manager
	Steve Wright (SW)	U10 Reds Coach
	Richard Sutherland (RS)	U10 Reds Coach
	Steve Hall (SH)	U8 Manager
	Adam Beech (ABe)	U7 Manager
Apologies	Helen Kruse (HK)	Tuck Shop Manager
	Patrick Dunne (PD)	U16 Coach
	Phil Singleton (PS)	U15 Coach
	Tony Wills (TW)	U13 Manager
	Nick Adams (NA)	U14 Coach
	Paul Fleming (PF)	U13 Coach
	Greg How (GH)	U12 Coach
	Ed Butterfield (EB)	U11 Coach
	Jonny Walton (JW)	U9 Manager
	Andy Bolton (AB)	U9 Coach & WRA representative
	Neill Loughlan (NL)	U6 Coach

1	Apologies and introductions	Action
	Apologies were noted from those concerned.	
2	Minutes of last meeting	Action
	<p>The Chairman asked if there were any issues with the previous minutes and none were recorded. The minutes were agreed.</p> <p>NK thanked SD and MG for taking notes at last meeting.</p> <p>RL agreed to organise a suitable gift for Brian Parkinson.</p>	RL to organise gift
3	Child Welfare Officer update	Action
	Nothing specific to report – all manager/coach checks are up to date.	
4	Health Check update	Action
	MG ran through the coaches who needed to do various courses. MG confirmed that he had emailed the relevant coaches and everything was in progress.	



5	Presentation Day	Action
	<p>SL ran through preparations for this year's Presentation Day :</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">- date is set as Sunday 24th June 2018- hall and bar booked- SL ran through the number of medals and trophies required for each team. SL confirmed she would email all managers to confirm numbers.- SL will bring samples of medals and trophies to next meeting.- SL to investigate Zorbs that were at Whelfest.- NK to organise Tombola- PW to organise presentation boards- JW to organise photos	<p>SL to email managers</p> <p>SL to bring samples to next meeting</p> <p>SL to contact Zorb company</p>
6	Manager update	Action
	<p>U6 - NK ran through update from NL. 15 year 1 and 11 reception registration forms received. Sessions settling down to manageable numbers, typically between 15 and 20 children. No one yet confirmed as wanting to take on Under 7s next season.</p> <p>U7 - doing well, not playing much due to weather conditions, playing some very good sides.</p> <p>U8 - happy kids, rotating players, developing everywhere, GK position to think about.</p> <p>U9 - no one present or update provided.</p> <p>U10 Blacks – 13 players who are all enjoying their football, playing in bottom league and playing well, happy kids.</p> <p>U10 Reds – doing well, gone up a division but having competitive games, 9 different scorers, 2 new players.</p> <p>U11 – dropped down a division, playing really well, playing great football with competitive matches.</p> <p>U12 – 2nd in league, trying to win league, P14 W12, L2.</p> <p>U13 – not a lot to report, only played once since Christmas due to weather and pitch conditions, drew 2-2, liking the new goals at Queen Margaret's.</p> <p>U14 – going really well, 4th in league, playing good football, won 6 of last 8, Tim Mandle really helping with training, lads have matured.</p>	



	<p>U15 – probably in wrong league but have just lost first match of season, couple of teams have folded so current league record is P7 W6 and L1 with a GD of 29. NK apologised to those present for playing on the pitch the week before.</p> <p>U16 – played twice since last meeting against good sides, won one and drew one. 2nd in league and playing good football.</p>	
7	Financial position	Action
	<p>PL ran through the current financial position, £9.7k currently in bank.</p> <p>It was agreed that NK should buy some chalk for the remainder of the season.</p>	NK to buy chalk
8	WRA update	Action
	<p>PL noted the current discussions being held between the WRA and the Parish Council regarding the unpaid precept.</p>	
9	League update	Action
	<p>The Whole Game System (WGS) is to be used next season which should remove the need for player registration cards, and some age group secretaries.</p> <p>NK reminded those present that the deadline for registering new league players expired on 31st January 2018.</p>	
10	Any other business	Action
	<p>Pitch - ABe noted that he had received quotes for various works on the pitches from an employee of Lindum. The quotes were discussed and it was agreed that the club should spend between £500 - £600 on the proposed 'air dagger'</p> <p>It was noted that the electronic whiteliner/sprayer remains under review.</p> <p>NK noted that he had submitted a ward grant application for £450.00 for the gap filling in of the bowling green.</p> <p>NK confirmed that he would be stepping down as Secretary at the AGM.</p> <p>MG recommended that all teams do goalkeeper specific training sessions. It was noted that WJFC attendance at goalkeeping specific training at Elvington was very good.</p> <p>RL noted that one of the wheels on the 3/4 pitch goals was broken. NK noted that he would purchase a replacement.</p> <p>SD asked that all managers should give the Thorganby pitch the same respect as the Wheldrake pitch.</p>	<p>ABe and NK to organise pitch maintenance</p> <p>NK to buy replacement wheel</p>
Distribution	All WJFC managers, coaches and committee members	<p>Date of next meeting : 18th March 2018 Time : 7.30pm Venue : Wenlock Pub, Wheldrake</p>